

The VOICE of the VILLAGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--

Highlights of the January Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:

*To authorize to incur expenses to correct an easement issue on the S. 4th St. property.

*Change Order #9 for the Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvements Project that resulted in a decrease of \$29,706.14.

*To submit a draw request for bills for the wastewater treatment plant upgrade in the amount of \$68,366.00.

*To set up an advisory committee called the Economic Development Committee that consists of 3 board members and 4 citizen members.

*The appointment of the following individuals to the Economic Development Committee:

Tom Roehrig

Jim Koffarnus

Peggy Nolan

Tony Sweere

Charlie Fochs

Phil Nett

Jim Schmidt

*The resignation of Joshua McDonald as of January 13, 2017.

The village received notice of the following:

*Notice of receipt of the quarterly street aid payment in the amount of \$12,292.82

*The fire department has ordered the light tower for the fire truck that is being paid for through donations raised by the department.

*Nomination Papers were filed as follows:

Village President: (Vote for one)

Mark Breckheimer, Incumbent

Village Trustee: (Vote for no more than 3)

Tom Roehrig, Incumbent

Tim Keuler, Incumbent

Steven Mayer

Mike Bolwerk

Matthew Lewis

HYDRANTS AND SNOW

With the snowy season now here, we are asking residents to keep hydrants clear of snow so that the connections can be accessed. We are asking that you please keep about a 6" to 8" snow pack around the base of the hydrant. This will help to keep the hydrant from freezing and allow us quick access to water in the event of a fire. Thank you!

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, February 14, 2017, 7 p.m. Primary Election, Tuesday, February 21, 2017 from 7 a.m. – 8 p.m. Spring Election, Tuesday, April 4, 2017 from 7 a.m. – 8 p.m. Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com